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Hello, Footprinters,
  I hope you all enjoyed our March meet-
ing, I know I did!  Sgt. Halsey and Evidence 
Technician Debra Schambra presented a 
most thorough and informative overview 
about the workings of the Douglas County 
Sheriff’s Office investigation process from 

first encounter through court hearings.  As 
I’m sure it was for some of you, it took me back to my long years of 
investigations, arrests and evidence collection....seems just like yes-
terday.   Also, Janet Asmann’s choice to show Red Skelton’s Pledge 
of Allegiance was inspiring and thought provoking.  In my opinion, 
it should be shown often in many different venues to remind every-
one of our country’s heritage and history.
  Thank you to our Nominating Committee for a job well done and 
in record time!  This is a tribute to the experience and profession-

ism of our veteran members and their willingness to serve.  It is 
great to see new faces in our group accepting leadership roles.  
Hopefully, we will continue to welcome newcomers in the com-
ing months..
  We (Janice and I) look forward to our next meeting at the Car-
son Nugget in Carson City on April 15, 2015.  And, hearing 
from the Washoe Tribal Chief of Police, Richard Varner who 
will be our guest speaker.  
   It’s hard to believe that next 
month will be April already, but 
the Spring season has sprung it 
seems, although a bit early.  I 
wish all IFA Carson Valley Chap-
ter #72 members a blessed and 
beautiful Easter celebration.

     Mike 
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From the Secretary—Treasurer
The Nominating Committee, of which I am a member, reported to the mem-
bership in March with a slate of officers and directors it is recommending.  
This report will be given again at the April meeting.  The recommended slate 
for the year beginning July1, 2015 is as follows:

President ...............................Ron Pierini              Sergeant-at Arms ...........George Lamonica
1st Vice President..................Pat Smith                Grand Director.................Larry Gray
2nd Vice President................Paul Howell            Three Year Director..........Bayan Lewis

                                          Secretary-Treasurer...............Ray Hoyt                 Three Year Director..........Bill Peters
 
Just for information, four additional members will make up the remainder of the new Board of Directors.  They are either automatic or 
on multiple year terms, and need not be nominated or elected:

                                           Immediate Past President.....Mike Rhoades       Two Year Director.............Claudia Lowe
                                           Two Year Director..................Phil Kasper            One Year Director.............Betty Miller
...
We have a number of members who have earned longevity pins.  In our chapter, pins are awarded for 10, 20, and 25 years of service in the 
Footprinters.  (50 year pins are also awarded, but we do not have anyone eligible yet!!)  Pins have been ordered from the Grand Chapter 
and will be presented in the very near future.

		  Ray  

Please call
Yes
or

   No
     by 04/09 
     for the 

   04/16 
   meeting

Ray Hoyt  267-4355
 E-mail rhoyt@charter.net
Or RSVP via IFA website
at:  http://cvfootprint.org

The President’s Message



Hello Footprinters,
 We had a wonderful turnout for our 
March meeting at the Carson Valley Inn.  
I would guess, we had close to fifty mem-
bers and guests in attendance.  Our guest 
speakers Sgt. Jim Halsey and Evidence 
Technician Debra Schambra put on a “dog 

and pony show” about the Douglas County Sheriff’s Of-
fice Investigations and Evidence collection.  Their presen-
tations were of such interest and so well received that the 
concluding question and answer session lasted for fifteen 
minutes.  
 The Nominating Committee rolled out their recommen-
dations for new Officers and Directors for the Fiscal Year 
2016.  Their recommendations were accepted by those 
members attending with great enthusiasm.  At our April 
16th meeting the nomination process will be repeated.  
And, at this meeting those attending members will vote 
for the new Officers and Directors for the Fiscal Year 
2016.  If you want to have a voice in how your IFA Carson 
Valley Footprint Chapter #72 organization is run, don’t 
miss this very important April voting meeting!    
  Our next meeting will be held at the Carson Nugget in 
Carson City on April 16, 2015.  Please RSVP by April 9th.  
Social hour is at 5:30 PM.  The meeting will come to order 
and dinner will begin a 6:30PM.  Cost will be $19.00.
  See you there.  

	  Joan 

April
 Birthdays

From the 1st Vice President      From the 2nd Vice President

Many thanks to Sgt. Jim Halsey from 
the Douglas County Sheriff’s Office 
and to Evidence Technician Debra 
Schambra for their very informative 
presentations to us on how investi-
gations and evidence collection of 
crimes takes place.  
  Next month we will learn about the 
Washoe Tribal Police, the way they do business and how 
they interact with other local Sheriffs’ departments.  We 
are inviting Carson City Sheriff Ken Furlong to join us.  
Our guest speaker will be Richard Varner, Chief of the 
Washoe Tribal Police Department.  I’ve heard of his pre-
sentation and it is quite intriguing.  
  Hope to see you all at the Carson Nugget in Carson 
City on April 16.

     	 Janet

Vice President’s Staff

Phil Kasper                  04/04
Brad Sikes	           04/06
Claudia Lowe                 04/17
Bill Peters           04/24

President Mike Rhoades, Guest Speaker Doug-
las County Sheriff/Investigations Sgt. Jim 

Halsey, 2nd VP Janet Asmann and Guest Speak-
er Douglas County Sheriff’s Office Evidence   

Technician Debra Schambra

Jill & Archie Marcum



Guest Speaker 
Sgt. Jim Halsey-Investigations

Douglas County 
Sheriff’s Office

Jim Terborg

Warren & Bev Thayer

Marjorie Runyon & Guest
Toni Carlton

Kathleen & Dennis Slavin

Celeste & Ron Pierini

Nancee Goldwater &
Millie Solley

Bill Peters

Guest Speaker &
Evidence Technician Debra 
Schambra Douglas County 

Sheriff’s Office



IFA, Carson Valley Chapter #72
P.O. Box 2242
Minden, NV 89423

          CHAPTER PAST PRESIDENTS

1991-92 Bill Depew, Charter Member  2006-08 Larry Gray
              deceased                               2008-10 Claudia Lowe
1992-93 Doug Tucker                         2010-12 Bayan Lewis
              deceased                               2012-13 Charlene Spinner                             
1993-94 Eston “Red” Baker                 2013-14 David Aymami
             deceased
1994-95 Bill Shay
1995-96 Ray Hoyt
1996-97 Lon A. Curtis,
             deceased
1997-98 Elza Turkington,
             deceased
1998-99 Bob Minton
1999-00 Rodney Snead
             deceased
2000-01 Fred Hersey
2001-02 Clay Hill
2002-03 Grady Goodwin,
              deceased
2003-04 Dorman Dane
2004-06 Phil Kasper

                        INTERNATIONAL FOOTPRINT ASSOCIA-
TION

                          CARSON VALLEY CHAPTER #72, INC.
                          BOARD OF DIRECTORS

                  
                               President                          Mike Rhoades             783-9094
                                                   1st Vice President                       Joan McDonnell               882-8064
                                            2nd Vice President                 Janet Asmann                   782-0776              
                                        Secretary-–Treasurer           Ray Hoyt                          267-4355
                                               Sergeant–at-–Arms               Janice Rhoades                783-9094
                                               Immediate Past President David Aymami                 770-1434
                                             Grand Director                         Larry Gray                        783-9759
                                           3 Year Director                        Phil Kasper                      267-5365  
	                              3 Year Director                              Claudia Lowe                   267-5630
                                            2 Year Director                         Betty Miller                     782-7935
                                            1 Year Director                         Ron Pierini                      783-0602

                                                 BOARD APPOINTMENTS
                                               Newsletter Editor                    Larry Gray                       783-9759
                      Chapter Webmaster    Don McRoberts        267-0025

                    Visit our Chapter on the web at:  http://www.cvfootprint.org
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